
 

MINUTES OF THE PARISH ASSEMBLY 
HELD AT ST MARY’S PARISH HALL 

ON THURSDAY 12th NOVEMBER 2020 AT 8.15PM 
 

 
An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Mary was held at the 
Parish Hall on Thursday 12th November 2020 at 8.15pm to conduct the following 
business: 
 

1. In accordance with Article 32 of the Rates (Jersey) Law, 2005, elect a Rates 

Assessor for 3 years arising on 31st December 2020 to 31st December 2023. 

2. In accordance with Article 32 of the Rates (Jersey) Law, 2005, elect a Rates 

Assessor to complete the term of office to 31st December 2022. 

 
The meeting was attended by 13 people who were eligible to vote.  
 
The Connétable advised the Assembly that Robin Stockton had indicated his     
wishes to serve another term of office as Rates Assessor.  He stated that the work of 
the Rates Assessor goes greatly unseen and he was glad of his expertise in this role.  
 
The Connétable asked for nominations for the vacancy of a 3 year term of office as 
Rates Assessor, only one candidate stepped forward. 
 
The Connétable requested a proposer for the re-election of Robin Stockton. 
 
The proposer was Ivor Barrette and the seconder was David Munns. 
 
The Connétable thanked Robin Stockton for his work to date, and declared him as 
duly elected for a further 3 year term of office up to December 2023.  
 
The Connétable then continued, and advised the Assembly that following the sad 
passing of Christine Raimbault a Rate Assessor was required to serve the remaining 
term of office up to to 31st December 2022. 
 
The Connétable asked for nominations for the remaining term of office as Rates 
Assessor, only one candidate stepped forward, Cynthia Cotillard. The Connétable 
requested a proposer for the election of Cynthia Cotillard. 
 
The proposer was Martin de Gruchy, he highlighted that Cynthia Cotillard would be a 
very good candidate as she did so much work for the Parish and the seconder was 
Barbara Le Bailly. 
 
There being no other nominations, the Connétable declared                                                        
Cynthia Cotillard duly elected, and warned both elected candidates to attend St Mary’s 
Parish Hall to appear before the Royal Court to be sworn in, via video link, on Friday 
11 December 2020 at 10am. 
 
The Assembly closed at 8.25pm 
 
 
 

 
 
Signed………………….           Connétable               Date……………………………….. 
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